Delta Kappa Gamma International Society Meeting
Delta Sigma Chapter
October 27, 2022

Boger City United Methodist Church @ 5:00 pm

Members in Attendance (25): Edwina Beam, Frankie Beam, Elaine Boysworth, Katie Crocker,
Kqisha Dagenhart, Jill Eaddy, Libby Fletcher, Lori Haight, Rhonda Hager, Becky Heavner,
Sherry Hoyle, Melanie Jarrell, Brenda Kinney, Jennifer Luper, Wanda Lutz, Stacy McClain,
Wendy Mosteller, Heather Myers, Autumn Pyrtle, Gayle Reid, Stephanie Schou, Renee Smith,
Cindy White, Kay Wilson, Sheila Wright

5:00 PM Welcome

Dr. Hager welcomed members to our October meeting and then turned to the program over to
Heather Myers. Heather Myers opened up the meeting with a getting acquainted activity. Sticky
notes with the names of different types of candy were placed on each member’s back, and
members had to ask yes/no questions to other members to try to guess what type of candy they
had.

Invocation
Autumn Praise - Jennifer Luper

Special Guest

Heather Myers introduced the special guest for the evening, Lynn Owen. Mrs. Owen spoke with
members about her time in Africa and shared her journey of becoming a missionary
homeschool teacher for a family in Ethiopia. She spent six years in Africa and traveled to 34
countries. At the end of the presentation, Dr. Hager presented Mrs. Owen with a gift, a shirt with
the continent of Africa, as a memento of her time in Africa.

The Chapter collected donations for Schools for Africa.

5:45 PM Call to Order/Business Meeting

Dr. Rhonda Hager called the business portion of the meeting to order. She shared with
members about the upcoming Spring Conference in Greenville, NC. Members reviewed the
minutes from September’s meeting. Dr. Hager called for the minutes to be approved. Edwina
made a motion for the minutes to be approved. Sherry seconded the motion. Members
approved the minutes.

Committees

Lori Haight provided a treasury report summary. Elaine Boysworth shared how members can
earn tickets for participation. The Beginning Teachers Committee provided cookies to the
district's BT1s and BT2s.



Service Projects

Tour of Homes will be on December 16th. Please see Jill Eaddy for more information about how
you can volunteer for this project. Money raised from this project will go to Speak Up for
Children. Senior Angels is another project that we will work on this year. Once we have the
names of our Senior Angels, you will be able to choose an angel.

Fundraisers
At the beginning of May, we will complete our fundraiser for acknowledging teachers in the
community like we did last year. Community members can purchase ads and/or yard signs in

honor of a favorite teacher.

A special thank you to the Education & Law Policy Committee for providing the refreshments for
the meeting.

The meeting adjourned at 6:00 PM

The next meeting will be Thursday, January 19th at 5:00 PM.



